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Town of Danville 

Board of Selectmen 
April 25, 2016 

7:00 pm 
 

Video-recorded 
Selectmen Present: Chairman Shawn O’Neil, Vice-Chair Chris Giordano, Judi Cogswell, Kimberly Farah, Sheila 
Johannesen 
 
Others present:  Patty Shogren – Selectmen’s Administrator, Misti Dale-Recorder.  Many residents from the town 
attended from Iron Wheel Park, Cotton Farm Park, and Spuce Valley;  please see the attached name roster with 
address and signatures 
 
Chairman O’Neil opened the meeting with a moment of silence for the troops who put themselves in harm’s way.   
All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Delegate:   
Beth Caillouette – NPDES PII  - MS4 

 
Ms. Caillouette reported that 125 bags were handed out and 87 were collected for Earth Day clean-up. Ms. 
Caillouette presented the Annual NPDES report and noted that it had been reviewed by CEI and was due by May 1, 
2016.  Selectman Farah requested to review the document before it was submitted.   Vice-chair Giordano made the 
motion, seconded by Cogswell, to authorize the Chair to sign the report following the review; motion passed.  Beth 
also stated that the household hazardous waste drop off is Saturday in Plaistow from 9-2. 
 
Chairman O’Neil – RFP Dumpsters 
 
Casella has done a review and wanted additional dumpsters placed at Danville Four Seasons Association (Rock 
Rimmon Association) because of the overabundance of trash that is being placed next to the receptacles. Chairman 
O’Neil presented a photo for review of the excess debris outside the dumpsters. There were many questions from the 
audience regarding previous BOS discussions that included the elimination of curbside trash pickup for business 
such as the existing mobile home parks.  Vice Chair Giordano stated that there was discussion by the Board but 
there is a Warrant Article was put in place in 1972 that created curbside trash pickup for all assessable roads except 
Cub Pond Roads and a Warrant article would be needed and pass to allow any change in that service.  The park 
residents were assured that nothing will change without a Warrant Article.  Following a lengthy discussion from the 
audience and the Board, Chairman O’Neil again addressed the issue being with Rock Rimmon Association 
[formally Four Seasons Park] that does not have assessable roads and the neglect of the existing dumpsters that were 
consistently overflowing and had trash strewn everywhere.  He stated that the Board cannot saddle the tax payers 
with the additional cost of adding another two dumpsters to that town location. Other discussions were carried forth 
at the end of the meeting with recycling suggestions and bringing Casella in to discuss curbside recycling and speak 
about options that are in the best interests of the town.  Janet was instructed to send the draft of the Trash RFP to 
NRRA (Northeast Resource Recovery Association). 
 

I. Signature File/Minutes 
 
Selectmen signed four Property Abatements, Addendum – Warrant #2016-7A, Warrant 2016-8 for payroll and 
vendors totaling $644,265.47.  Selectmen also signed a report of Timber Cut and Intent to Cut. 
  
Motion made by Vice Chair Giordano and seconded by Selectman Johannesen to approve Meeting Minutes for 
April 11, 2016 as Amended; motion passed. 
 
Motion made by Chair Giordano and seconded by Selectman Farah to approve the non-public Minutes for April 11, 
2016 as written; motion passed. 
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Motion made by Vice Chair Giordano and seconded by Selectman Farah to approve Meeting Minutes for April 18, 
2016 as Amended; motion passed. 
 
Rabies Clinic figures were discussed, there were 102 animals vaccinated and 10 were microchipped. Proceeds went 
to the Danville Police Association. The DPA has discussed donating the proceeds to the Stratham NHSPCA.  
 
The Board discussed that since the elected ACO position was voted on every year and a new ACO would not be in 
place until after the March elections, the Board will be responsible for putting the clinics in place for the ACO to 
manage.  The next rabies clinic is set for April 1, 2017 and it was recommended that the mobile vet used in the last 
clinic, All Creatures, be used for our Rabies Clinic instead of Edgefield Vet.  It was noted that All Creatures charge 
the residents less money than Edgefield and was more flexible when working with the animals.  Vice-Chair 
Giordano made the motion, seconded by Cogswell, to select All Creatures Vet to service the town’s rabies clinic; 
motion passed 4-1; Johannesen voted no. 
 
Johannesen stated that dog licensing notices went out in the mail prior to April 30 and included a flyer for the 
Annual Rabies Clinic [April 17 clinic].  She stated that this has never been done before.  Giordano stated that it was 
favorable as the Town Clerk was taking a pro-active position to notify residents of the clinic and the need for dog 
licensing. 
 
After a brief discussion of 1099 and elected employees stipends that are currently included on payroll, the board has 
decided to wait for an updated list of elected positions that could be changed from a W-2 to a 1099. 
 
Farah asked about the Trustees of the Trust Fund and Ms. Shogren stated that she is currently meeting with trustees 
and giving them handouts.  She stated that all three were attending a Trustee seminar in June. Selectman Farah 
advised that we should review the trusts for the cemeteries and find any discrepancies.  
 
At 9:53pm, Vice-chair Giordano made and Selectman Farah seconded a motion to adjourn.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
 
Misti Dale 
Recorder – Board of Selectmen 
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